
 
June 23, 1936. 
 
Memorandum to: Judge Burns 
 
From: Commissioner Douglas 
 
Of our lawyers whom Congressman Pierce recommended to us the two most 
promising seem to be Virgil Langtry and James H. Raley, Jr. I attach hereto their 
application blanks and files. I think those men are well qualified for junior 
positions. You will recall our conversation about them last week. 
 
Attachments 
 
 


